
Virtual Inverkip & Wemyss Bay Community Council Meeting Minutes
Thursday 8th October 2020
Attendees: Community Councillors: Eileen Virtue, Helen Blackwell, Frances Cassidy, Paul Cassidy (Chair), Peter Breslin
Alistair Montgomery - resident

Cllr Rebecchi
1 Chairperson’s welcome:

Paul Cassidy welcomed all to the meeting
2 Apologies: 
Stuart McMillan MSP
Ronnie Cowan MP

Cllr Gerry Dorian

3 Police Matters and Community Wardens Report:  
· A report was received:
Carolyn McWilliams is a new community Police Officer – the community council looks forward to meeting her in due course

A speeding complaint was passed on to Martin Cannon and the police will follow this up.

12 crimes were recorded in the last month

3 were detected

8 remain undetected including shoplifting at the CoOp, theft of a pedal cycle from an address in Inverkip

· No warden report was received
4 Minutes of Last Meeting:
Proposed by Peter Breslin and were seconded by Frances Cassidy
Matters Arising:

None
5 Secretary Report:
· Paul has received information from a resident about antisocial behaviour around Wemyss Bay Primary School – it has been reported to the Police and the warden service has attended. It is unclear what evidence the wardens collected – they report no antisocial behaviour on their visits. There is a seating area and it was suggested that this be moved as it is a gathering place .A lot of litter has been seen on school grounds.
· Peter Breslin is now the Community Council Rep on the locality Planning Group
· Helen Blackwell is now the Community Council rep on the Clyde Muirsheil Consultative Forum
· There is notification of a schools crossing vacancy
· The local Labour candidate has asked to attend a Community Council meeting – no objection was raised. The Chair asked that the Community Council notes that he knows the candidate.

· Zero waste Scotland have sent information about socially distant litter picks – clean up kits are available.

· A resident had written to the Community council to complain about overgrowth at the war memorial car park and damage to a fence at the boat club in Inverkip. The community council reported these – need information on progress
· A new Headteacher has been appointed in Inverkip and has written to the community council to introduce herself. The community council welcomes Mrs Una Nicolson to Inverkip.
6 Planning Matters:

· Nothing to note
7 Roads Pavements and Lighting:
· A resident on social media raised the state of the road at Langhouse Road in association with the new homes being built. Cllr Rebecchi said that the road must be in an acceptable state once the works are finished. The resident can view the planning permission granted – Cllr Rebecchi would help locate the plans if necessary. The resident asked about the possibility of reducing the speed limit to 20mph – that may also be possible and residents can request a survey to measure speed. 20 mph limits are being introduced in some residential areas across the country. 
· Alistair Montgomery attended the meeting to raise the issue of speeding drivers in Ardgowan Road. The community council has reported this to the police. Local residents are keen to erect a sign to remind drivers to “drive With Care” – it was recommended that the resident writes to Scott Allen at Inverclyde Council to get permission to erect such a sign.
· Wemyss Bay Co Op traffic lights were mentioned again – Transerve have not progressed this. Paul Cassidy is in touch with the Transport Scotland area manager – Neil Lang- and he will keep in touch with him to get progress. The lights have on occasions been turned round so that the lights are not on the road but are facing the pavement. It is understood that Co Op is objecting to providing a crossing.
· Litter around the Wemyss Bay Primary School area was raised – the community council will write to the headteachers of both village schools and will cc the director of Education, Ruth Binks.

· The Sainsburys junction was discussed. Scott Allen at Inverclyde Council has indicated that Inverclyde Council could deliver the improvements required. However, this project is part of the City Deal and the delay is with Scottish Power. The Community Council agreed to write to Scottish Power.
8 Treasurers Report: 
· Frances reported that the balance is £2485
· The accounts have been audited and are ready for the AGM
9 Village Funding:
· No update
10 AOCB:
· Armistice day wreaths have been ordered however there will be no parade this year.
· Bench for Cliff Lyons – needing a quote to finalise this – Eileen to chase
· Christmas trees and lighting was discussed for the villages – a poster competition was suggested and the headteachers can be approached. There will be no formal “switch on” events this year.

· Paul and Helen reported back on the meeting facilitated by Stuart McMillan on anti social behaviour related to train travel. It was agreed that another meeting would take place before the start of the Spring/summer season.
· Residents are reminded to call the wardens to report anti social behaviour. Helen agreed to contact the wardens to ask for contact detail cards – these can be delivered to local residents.

· A number of other community engagement groups have been established in the local area. The community council would welcome approaches from any group.

12 Date of next meeting:

Thursday 12th November 2020 at 7pm on Zoom
